Board Report

December 2018

Facilities

We continue to move forward with the Guaranteed Energy Savings Contract and working with Energy Optimizers to improve our district facilities.

The appraisal for API is taking more time than expected. We are continuing to work with Fennell Appraisals to get this completed.

Staffs from both schools were trained on the Navigate Prepared App to use on their phones. We hope to start using this during drills and emergency situations.

We will have contractors here over Christmas Break to finish up locks at Lincoln.

Transportation

We had 10 field trips and 24 extra-curricular trips in the month of October.

We also used the van for 10 field trips and are using it daily to pick up students.

We need to get a 2nd estimate for our Food Service Van and/or consider replacing it.

Student Services

We had several people attend the Infinite Campus Training in Louisville.

FRYSC coordinators are preparing for the Holiday Season and helping families in need.